
PARISH COUNCIL OF HANNINGTON (Hampshire)
            Draft minutes of the Hannington Parish Council quarterly meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday September 15th 2020 at 7pm.

Present:						Apologies:
Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chair)					Cllr. O. Larminie (Vice Chair)
Cllr. J. Keogh						Cllr. K. Rhatigan
Cllr. J. Whitfield
Cllr. S. Taylor
County Cllr. R. Vaughan
Borough Cllr. Clare Kinnear
Clerk to the Council L. Browne

001.Welcome by Chairman. 
The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting. Cllr. Larminie had sent his apologies in advance. Councillors were reminded that any changes to their register of interests be reported to BDBC.

002. Minutes.
Draft minutes had been sent to all Councillors and were already on the website, as agreed at the last meeting. The Clerk had reattached Cllr. Vaughan’s May report to the website. It was agreed to amend the planning section of the minutes to reflect that the Planning Officer had advised that PIP application would not be withdrawn but was still awaiting a response from the applicant. Cllr. Lowrie noted that the website seemed to be much clearer after the Council’s request to show documents more clearly.

003. Matters arising if not covered on the agenda.
A.) To discuss resident complaints regarding recent events, namely the downing of Hannington telecommunication cables and the local water supply being damaged. Cllr. Larminie had sent an email to Councillors prior to this meeting expressing his views on this and his feedback was noted by all Councillors. It was noted that there was friction between the farming community and members of the village following these events. The Council had been contacted by various residents and asked to log farm incidents and become a first point of contact should similar situations arise. Cllr. Whitfield expressed the importance of famers being aware of utilities and their location/depth, prior to work commencing. Cllr. Taylor noted, however, that utilities records are often very inaccurate and often not recorded properly. Cllr. Lowrie reported that he had communicated with parties involved in this and stressed the need to keep open communication with everyone in the future. However, it was agreed that there was a limit to what the Parish Council could do in these circumstances. Cllr. Kinnear suggested that, following on from the recent incident involving a lorry jack knifing, farmers could be asked to redirect lorries so they did not drive through the village. Cllr. Whitfield suggested asking the Council for advisory signs to be placed on the A339 entrance, setting a height limit to HGVs going through the village. Cllr. Vaughan agreed that he and Cllr. Whitfield could pursue this further but reiterated that these signs would not be legal, but merely advisory. Cllr. Vaughan recommended that the water board discuss with the involved party who destroyed the water pipe. With regards to the telecommunication cables, he recommended that those affected by this to take it up with BT, who could then investigate further. It was therefore agreed that while the Parish Council could not directly get involved or take sides in village incidents, but it did have a responsibility to ensure that there was harmony and open communication in the village and help to facilitate dialogue between the farming community and the residents of Hannington if necessary. Cllr. Lowrie commented on the efficacy of Barbara Mail, particularly during incidents like these, and reported that he had told Barbara to forward any extra costs she incurred running Barbara Mail (as she had been left without internet due to the telecommunications being downed) to the Parish Council. Councillors agreed with this.

B.) There is a current shortage of people willing or able to foster in Hampshire. To discuss how the Parish Council could help raise awareness of this issue. Cllrs. Agreed that the Clerk could publicise this via Barbaramail and on the website.
004. County Councillor’s report.
A copy of Cllr. Vaughan’s report had been circulated to Councillors and would be placed onto the website. Cllr. Vaughan reported that Hampshire had been coping well with Coronavirus compared to other counties, but expressed deep concern at the lack of social distancing. He reported that Councils were having to plan for up to 100 deaths a day should cases worsen. He discussed policing matters and highlighted the difficulty the police currently face due to lack of resources, and subsequent inability to tackle low level crime because of this. He had asked the Council if they had any issues on Highways matters before he left. Cllr. Lowrie raised the issue of electric vehicles and their effect on the roads in the winter month due to their extra weight. Cllr. Vaughan agreed to look into this.

Cllr. Vaughan left the meeting.
005. Borough Councillors’ reports.
Reports had been circulated to Cllrs. prior to this meeting. Cllr. Kinnear reported that Cllr. Rhatigan would email the Clerk further information on new guidelines due to COVID.
 
006.Planning matters

Cllr. Lowrie thanked Cllr. Kinnear for chasing up the status of the PIP application previously discussed. The planning officer was in the process of addressing it but had been incredibly busy. Cllr. Kinnear confirmed, however, that due to the volume of objections the matter would go to the DC committee. The next DC meetings would be on 11th November 2020 or 9th December 2020. Cllr. Whitfield agreed to speak at the meeting on behalf of Hannington Parish Council.

Planning applications:
T/00456/20/TCA
T1 Norway maple: (wind damaged) reduce remainder of crown leaving a height of 18ft with a spread of 16ft.
Yeomans, Church Lane, Hannington.
Cllr. Whitfield deemed this a sensible idea. No objection from the Council.

Planning decisions:
T/00347/20/TCA
Ash tree: Fell
Manor Farm, Church Lane, Hannington
NO OBJECTION

007.Highways 
Discussed under County Councillor’s report.

008.Open spaces
Cllr. Keogh discussed stiles to be mended. The ones on St. Michael’s field were not in an awful condition. Cllr. Keogh reported that the bench under the noticeboard was in a terrible state and the Clerk had asked the lengthsman to repair it, but no one could find out who owned it so be able to obtain permission for this. She reported that the gate behind the church needed repairing and asked if the Council could fund this. The Council agreed that the bench was not safe to sit on and needed repairing, even if the owners could not be traced. The lengthsman would visit the Parish and assess the paths. Cllr. Kinnear noted that the Hampshire County Council Access team could advise on the kissing gates.

009.Finance to include assessment of current reserves and assets.   


Income     BDBC                             3487.00        14.09.20

Balance as of 22.09.2020             18007.29

Payments approved:
 
*HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL                                  221.00
*CLERK SALARY MAY-SEPTEMBER (NO EXPENSES)     
* MICROSOFT RENEWAL FOR LICENSES		      220.08

14.09.2020    Asset register.

	[bookmark: _Hlk52895452]Asset type
	Valuation agreed at 31 March 2018
	Purchases/written off
	Adjusted asset value
	Remaining useful economic life

	All seats
	287
	0
	287
	10 years

	Notice boards
	1490
	0
	1490
	15 years

	Millennium Milestone
	6247
	0
	6247
	25 years

	Wellhead
	3963
	0
	3963
	50 years

	Village Green
	0
	0
	0
	In perpetuity

	IT equipment
	1570
	0
	1570
	4 years



It was agreed that a separate finance meeting would be held to discuss the reserves. Cllr. Lowrie expressed frustration at the banking situation and reported that Cllr. Larminie had still not able to obtain his card reader and access online banking.

010. Date of next meeting.
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held on the 8th December 2020 at 7pm. Cllr. Keogh noted that she would attempt to join the meeting but would potentially be unable to do so due to travel.

011. Police matters.
Last week Basingstoke and rural area community safety patrol officers dealt with 73 incidents, mainly related to incidents of rowdy and inconsiderate behaviour. With the new government ruling on groups no larger than 6 now in force, the policing team is expecting an increase in this area of work.
012.To discuss climate emergency and ways to help as a Parish.
The Clerk had been put in touch with the Climate Officer by Cllr. Kinnear and she had been due to speak to the Council. It was agreed that the Clerk should invite the Climate Officer to the next HPC meeting.



The meeting ended at 8.26pm.


